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Cross Road and Fullarton Road 
Intersection Upgrade 
Project update 
The Australian and South Australian governments have jointly (50:50) committed $61 million to the upgrade 
of the Cross Road and Fullarton Road intersection. The project is expected to support approximately 65 jobs 
per year, averaged over the life of the construction period.  

Once complete, the upgrade will improve travel times and safety for all road users, improve network reliability 
and support economic activity. 

As part of the project’s early concept design and review process, the community were invited to provide 
feedback to the project team via the projects online feedback form, email and phone. This initial consultation 
concluded in late February 2021. 

After taking on board feedback from the community and working collaboratively with the University of 
Adelaide, the Gatehouse is now proposed to be relocated (decommissioned and rebuilt) to a new site on 
Claremont Avenue. 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) will continue to liaise with the community 
as the intersection design is developed. All feedback and concerns will be considered as the project team 
continue through the design process to identify a solution that balances the needs of the project’s various 
stakeholders, as much as practically possible, whilst delivering on the project’s objectives. 

A project information session also will be held in mid-2021, and the consultation period for feedback on the 
concept designs is ongoing. 

  Early site investigation works 
As part of the early design process, works to identify the location and depth of utility services in the vicinity of 
the proposed upgrade will occur throughout April 2021. 

These works will be undertaken during the day, Monday to Friday, between the hours of 9am and 4pm and 
will take approximately four weeks to complete, weather permitting. 

Speed and lane restrictions will be in place in the vicinity of the works, however the road will remain open to 
traffic at all times. Access for properties will also be maintained and every effort will be made to minimise 
impacts to surrounding properties and road users where possible. 

Please take extra care when workers are on site. Observe traffic management signs, speed limits, lane 
restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  



 
 

 
  

Further information 
If you wish to find out more about the project or register for future updates, you can contact the project team 
using the following details: 

• Visit: http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/cross_fullarton 
• Email: dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 
• Telephone: 1300 794 880 

 
The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken. 

Kind regards, 
   

  Cross and Fullarton Road Intersection Upgrade project team 
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